SOUTH PYMATUNING TOWNSHIP

3483 Tamarack Dr.Sharpsville, PA 16150 Phone (724) 962-7856 Fax (724) 962-2141 spymatuning@spypd.com

7:00PM October 11, 2017

The Regular Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held October 11, 2017at 7:00PM in the municipal building with Chairperson Michaelene Harris, Supervisors Brian Geisel, Rose Lyons, and Solicitor Pete Acker in attendance.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the flag.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to approve the minutes of September 13, 2017 Regular meeting and the minutes of September 27, 2017 Continuation meeting and to dispense with the reading. Motion passed unanimously.

It was announced that Tri-County will have a leaf pick up for the week of November 06, 2017 on normal collection days.

An announcement was made that the South Pymatuning Fire Dept. will celebrate Fire Prevention Week on October 14, 2017 from 10:00am -2:00pm along with a Chinese Auction.

Trick or Treat hours were announced for October 31st, 2017 from 4:30pm-6:30pm

Kurt Toth asked if the township entered the Agreement with COG. He asked if anyone has been using the side cutter and would like to see Buckeye cut back. He also said he seen the road-crew workers around 9:30am on Tuesday heading past the park and wondered why. Mr. Toth asked about the vehicle and if was still at Scheidemantle. Harris said no and it was going to be sold. Toth said it's a shame 5,000.00 was put into the vehicle and now it's going to be sold. He asked what was determined with the vehicle. Harris said it was the parts that went bad on the transmission and they were covered under warranty. Toth asked why the vehicle couldn't be utilized. Harris said Scheidemantle said it wasn't that bad but COG said it was bad. Toth said Harris and Geisel made a bad decision to spend that kind of money and then try to sell it. Toth asked if a new vehicle was being purchased. Lyons said the vehicle was purchased and she will be picking up the vehicle on Friday in Monroeville. He asked what the cost was. Toth asked the color of the vehicle and Harris said it was black.

Chuck Vranich asked about the vehicle and said replacing the idle pulley is a cheap fix. Harris said a lot of money has been put into the vehicle. Vranich asked if any more money was put into the vehicle and why she would do that. Harris said she replaced the radiator and it was \$300.00. Vranich asked her why and she responded because I did. Vranich told Harris that was not a good answer. Harris said she is done discussing this vehicle she said it is enough we have hashed it over and over again. Harris said COG said it was the motor. The solicitor advised the purpose of public comment is for members of the public to make brief comments of what's on the agenda.

Dennis Sump asked about the bids on the roof. Harris asked if Shirley called anyone. Lyons said it needs to be bid out. Sump asked about the property on Shadow and advised the water is coming all over the road. He said it needs repaired. Sump said he concerned that someone is living at the property at 2670 Tamarack. Lyons said someone from Buckeye Dr. is using that drive to park in. Sump asked about adopting a grass ordinance and would like to see it put in place and if it could be extended to the country area.

Mike Derr asked about the properties on Saranac Dr... He said it has been 2 years and would like to see something done.

Bob Layman said there is some building going on at the dog kennels on Seneca and around the township.

Don Morrow said there a car in the area of Buckeye Dr. that should be checked on for plates. The recorder stopped working at this time.

Police and Fire Reports were read

It was announced that 3 new computers and a printer was purchased for the police dept with a donation that came from the American Legion in Sharon.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to pay the bills in the amount of \$158,043.89 and payroll total of \$28,262.39. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to declare October 15th, 2017 as Matthew Anthony Harenchar Day. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Brian Geisel to recess the meeting at 7:46PM until October 17th, 2017 for budget workshop and any other business to properly come before the board. Motion passed unanimously.

Rose Lyons Secretary